
Simulation Center Code of Conduct 
 

 
1. The Simulation Center is always to be treated as a REAL clinical setting.  Please treat the 

manikins and the equipment with proper care and respect. Suspend your disbelief!  
 

2. It is expected that you will come to the Simulation Center having completed the assigned 
preparatory work (if assigned) and maintain a professional learning experience. 
 

3. Please silence your cell phones upon arrival.  
 

4. Ideally - do not bring in any valuable items, as there is nowhere to store belongings. Please bring 
a jacket/coat if you would like.  
 

5. I understand that I may be required to check in electronically and check out electronically.  You 
may also be asked to complete a pre or post-simulation evaluation. 
 

6. Professional conduct and communication are always expected in the Simulation Center.  You will 
be participating and observing others during simulation experiences.  Please maintain a 
respectful and safe learning environment for your colleagues. 
 

7. Please wash your hands before any contact with the manikins and/or equipment.  Natural oils 
on your hands can destroy the “skin”.  Utilize gloves provided as you would in the clinical 
setting. 
 

8. CHG or Betadine dyes and ink will leave a permanent mark on the manikins.  For this reason, 
only pencils are permitted in the Simulation Center. 
 

9. Place all sharps in the approved sharps container box. 
 

10. Manikins are always to remain on the beds.  Equipment should only be relocated/removed by 
authorized Simulation Center people. 
 

11. Please leave the Simulation Center as you found it.  Ask for assistance to return all equipment to 
its appropriate location.  Identify damaged or missing equipment immediately to the Simulation 
Center employee present. No equipment is ever to leave the Simulation Center without 
Simulation Center staff approval.  
 

12. Food and beverages are only permitted in the Learners Lounge area. 
 

13.  It is expected that the Learners will wear their clinical attire while training in the simulation  
         Center (as outlined in the organizational policy) including closed-toed shoes.  

 
        14. It is expected that learners will remain physically and psychologically safe during your time 
                at the simulation center. Please follow all safety protocols per NCH policy and notify 
                your instructor of any safety issues or psychological issues.  



 
        15. The high-fidelity simulators are to be referred to as mannikins. 
 


